
     

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

COUNCIL MEETING: 

FEB. 9, 2016 

Note Location 

WHINSTONE TAVERN at 

Stanley Golf Course,  

New Britain, 7:30 PM 

Following meeting: 

March 8, 2016 

 

CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

skiclub.com                     February, 2016                  president@skiclub.com 

Well, Old Man Winter finally has started to 

awaken, as we welcome the first snow storm of 

the season.  The ski resorts have taken 

advantage of the recent cold to pump out as 

much man-made stuff as they can, and having 

a blanket of natural snow will make for some 

great winter fun for (hopefully) the rest of the 

season. 

Speaking of fun – the Monday Night Racing 

series kicked off on January 18 at Mt. 

Southington.  CSC Race Chairman Rob Dexter, 

assisted ably by Pat Moore and the Mt. 

Southington staff, did yeoman’s work in 

registering over 110 skiers from 11 different 

clubs.  It looks to be a very competitive and fun 

winter activity, as we continue this series 

through the end of February.  If you can, come 

out and support your club team. 

 

We encourage all of you to pay attention to the 

season-long deals offered by the ski areas in 

Connecticut, including Mt. Southington, 

Powder Ridge, Ski Sundown, Woodbury and 

Mohawk.  They are all very supportive of the 

CSC, and would welcome your business.  They 

are a great and cost-effective way to get the 

family away from the debilitating effects of 

electronic devices  and have a great outdoor 

experience.  As you do go to the ski areas in 

Connecticut and up North, remember to bring 

your current 2015/2016 sticker and photo IDs 

with you. 

 

The On Snow Carnival at Sugarbush is coming 

up fast, and Adela Martinez, Ron Kaprazewski 

and the Newington Ski Club are working hard 

to make this the best three-day weekend of 

inter-club competition ever!  Details of the 

activities of March 4-6, and club team rosters 

are elsewhere in this newsletter.  If you can 

make  

make it, you and your family will find 

this to be an absolute blast!! 

 

On January 24, we finally got the CSC 

Kids Learn to Ski Day accomplished at 

Mt. Southington.  Over 50 children 

between 5 and 18 years of age got a 

free lesson and lift ticket, 

compliments of the CSC.  Our  

heartfelt Thank You to Dave England, 

Sue Poirier and Jenny Ebner in their 

persistence in getting this event done, 

as the late Winter made it very 

difficult on everyone involved. 

 

Please let our CSC webmaster, Bill 

Leuze, know of events that your club 

is sponsoring that you are opening up 

to other clubs in the Council – it is free 

advertising, and a way to ensure that 

these events will be successful and fun 

for your members. 

 

As I write this article, there is still 

space on the CSC Whistler-Blackcomb 

trip, so let Gabe Cordova know if 

anyone in your club is interested in 

going.  Details are on the website. 

 

VERY IMPORTANT!!  The CSC 

Nominating Committee of Paul 

D’Attillo, Kevin Cronin and Drew 

Berescik will be presenting a slate of 

candidates of the election of CSC 

officers for the 2016 through 2018 

seasons, at the February Council 

business meeting.  If you have an 

interest in running for President, Vice 

President or Treasurer of the Council, 

please let them know. 

Message, continued 

 

I hope that everyone is 

having a great season of 

Winter fun! 

 

Let it snow, LET IT SNOW,  

LET IT SNOW!!! 

Jonathan Houck  

CSC President 

Newsletter Deadline 

Next deadline: Feb. 20 for 

March newsletter.  Please 

send info to me at 

donald.ludwig@sbcglobal.

net.  Thanks, Ginny 

Nominating 

committee 

Paul D’Attillo, The CAST 

Kevin Cronin, Cronin Ski Club 

Drew Berescik, Pinnacle Ski 

Club 

mailto:donald.ludwig@sbcglobal.net
mailto:donald.ludwig@sbcglobal.net


  

 

Bulk Ticket 

INFORMATION 

Finally – winter weather, mounds of snow-

making and a storm or two!!  We can finally 

use our bulk tickets!! 

 

Should you have any problems with your 

tickets, please contact a CSC bulk ticket 

coordinator, and we will work with the 

mountain to resolve the issue.  Please do not 

contact the resort directly. 

 

Even though the season may be a bit shorter 

than usual, remember the resorts still have 

percentage limits on the returns for credit – so 

now is the time to get out there and enjoy. 

 

Have fun! 

Nancy, Ginny, Cheryl and Mark 

CSC Bulk Ticket Coordinators 

KIDS’ DAY  
 

Hi, Everyone: 

 

First, I do want to apologize for some created confusion with changes in 

the CSC’s annual Kids’ Day event. We had two transitions this season.   

 

First, at Okemo, the Dec. 12 date was changed to Jan. 31 because the 

Snow Gods were not in our favor.  At this point, a local area began to make 

sense.  The second was to hold the event at Mt. Southington here in CT on 

Jan. 24, Sunday, in the evening.  Having an evening event will afford us 

room to sit, and reduces our cost considerably.  As I write this article today, 

Jan. 20, it appears the Snow Gods will be with us on the 24
th
. 

 

We have over 50 kids who have registered.  Twenty-five of them are 

between the ages of 5 and 9.  As with Okemo, Mt. Southington is very 

good to work with and I do thank them both.  I thank all the participants for 

your patience and, going forward, I will keep the transitions to the skis. 

 

Dave England, Chairman 

CSC and Mt. Southington Ski Area 

 

New and special offerings from  

Mt. Southington for all CSC members! 

 

Monday Night Racing ticket is $31, and now can be purchased in the “Lessons and Night Racing Office” to the left of Guest Services.  

Registration and bib handout is still above the Rentals building. 

 

CSC Discounts 

Present your CSC club membership card with valid CSC sticker and photo ID at the ticket window for the following: 

¶ $10 off and 8-hour adult ticket, any day.   

¶ $10 off Sunday night ticket for 6:00 to 10:00 PM.  

Cannot be combined with another offer.  Each person must be present at point of purchase.  Children must be accompanied by an adult.  

One ticket per CSC member. 

 

CSC Appreciation Day (Family Learn-to-Ski Day) 

Sat., Feb. 13; Sun., Feb. 28, 2016 

All dates are from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 

Present CSC club membership card with valid CSC sticker and photo ID at Group Sales and racing Office for these prices: 

 

   Adult (13+) Junior (6-12) 

Lift Only  $46  $38 

Lift and Lesson    68    62 

Lift and Rental    68    62 

Lift, Lesson, and Rental   78    68 

(Lesson time is 10:30 AM) 

Same disclaimers as listed above will apply. 

 

Take advantage of the newest benefit to your CSC membership!  Just remember to bring your valid membership card and a photo ID. 



        

  

Council Appreciation Days at Stowe 

Feb. 5-7; March 18-20: April 8-10 

 

Open to all ski club or Ski Council members.  (Clubs and 

Councils must be a member of the National Ski Council 

Federation.) 

Prices: Adult (13+ years)  Child (6-12 years) 

 1 day - $45  1 day - $33 

 2 day - $90  2 day - $66 

 3 day - $135  3 day - $99 

Go to Mansfield Base lodge Guest Service Desk.  Valid club 

card with CSC sticker required.  In addition, participants must 

present or purchase ($5) an Evolution StoweCard (non-

refundable)  It is an RFID card specific to each participant. 

CT Ski Council Everyday Benefits at Mount Snow 

 

Simply present your CSC club membership card with 

current valid CSC sticker, and a valid photo ID at the 

Mount Snow Group Sales office, and receive a discounted 

group rate ticket – any day of the 2015-2016 season.  The 

office is in the Clocktower building, Monday-Friday, and at 

Sundance Base Lodge weekends and holidays.  One 

ticket per CSC card, and all members must be present and 

have a photo ID. 

New This Season at Magic Mountain 

In place of a bulk ticket program at Magic Mountain this season, 

Magic is offering a season-long discount to CSC members.  As 

with all our other programs, you must have a valid club 

membership ID card with current CSC sticker to take advantage 

of this offer.  Magic will be open on Thursday through Sunday, 

with this special pricing: 

 

Thurs.: Adult $20, Teen $15, Child/Senior $10 

Fri. Full Day: Adult $40, Teen $ 35, Child/Senior $20 

Fri. Half Day: Adult $30, Teen $25, Child/Senior $15 

Sat/Sun/Holidays: Adult $50, Teen $40, Child/Senior $30 

Ages 5 and under are free at all times. 

 

Season-long CSC Discounts 

Please go to the CSC website for complete details, or to the 

individual resort sites. 

Butternut  (413-528-2000 x154)  Skibutternut.com 

Catamount   (518-325-3200) Catamountski.com 

Mohawk   (860-672-6100) Mohawkmtn.com 

Mount Snow   (802-464-1100) Mountsnow.com 

Ski Sundown   (860-379-7669) Skisundown.com 

Magic   (802-824-5645) Magicmtn.com 

Mount Southington   (860-628-0954) 

Mountsouthington.com 

 

 

MONDAY NIGHT RACING 

The CSC advanced me some money to go out and buy a new CSC 

computer for CSC Racing that includes adding software for both 

Windows 10 and the latest Access (historical racing database 

system) program. 

 

At our free pizza night and pre-season registration (December 14) 

we had 13 new racers who have never before raced on Monday 

night sign up for our CSC racing program.  We had a total of 80 

make the pizza party.  This means at least 80 people will show up 

for racing!  In spite of all the issues that NASTAR is going through 

with their new database software and new software for the timing 

system, we can only hope things will run smoothly.  We shall see. 

 

The first CT State race (the Giant Slalom) was pushed out to the 

rain date of January 20.  We hoped to start the race at the top of Mt. 

Southington.  Look for next month’s racing report for the results. 

 

Now that winter has finally arrived, we hope that the future 

scheduled CT State races will not be delayed.  Check the CSC 

webpage for any updates. 

 

New location for purchasing Monday Night Race tickets! 

Please go to the “Lessons and Night Racing” door to the left of the 

double ticket windows.  Tickets are on sale beginning at 5:30 PM.  

Registration remains in the same place as last season, in the Ready 

Room above the Rental department. 

 

Technical Issues on Monday Nights 

NASTAR is having some technical issues – so please be patient.   

There are also timing issues, as they have changed the timing 

program this year.  Be warned – we could have some difficulties, 

but we will do our best!! 

 

 

Masters Alpine Competition at Wachusett Mountain 

 

Wednesday, March 9, 2016   

All the details are at maseniorgames.org/winter-games.   

 

Competition is in 5-year age groups, beginning with 40-44 and 

going up through 90+!  Registration is open as close to the date of 

the event as possible, but once it closes, you will not be able to sign 

up for the buffet.  The buffet is spectacular!  This year’s theme for 

the buffet is “Southwestern.”  So come early to check in, get your 

bib and MASG t-shirt.   

 

Competition starts at 9:00 AM. 

 

 

Thanks – and keep praying for snow! 

Rob Dexter 

Monday Night Race Chairperson 

 

 



 

  

Trip Openings Still Available!!!! 

 

Park City, UT  

Date: Feb. 12-17, 2016 

Price:  $1445 per person/doub occ; $1325 per person/triple; $1265 per 

person/quad.  Children 5-12 as 3rd & 4th guests in room w/ 2 adults: 

$945 per person.  Child under 5: $800 per person. 

Sponsor: Goodmen Club 

Includes: R/T air Newark to Salt Lake City; R/T airport/hotel 

transfers; 5 nights at Park City Peaks Hotel; 3-day lift pass to Park 

City and They Canyons; full breakfast buffet daily; all taxes and 

baggage handling; après-ski hot cider and cookies; welcome 

information orientation.  Located on shuttle to Park City, Canyons and 

Deer Valley.  NO snowboarders at Deer Valley.  Resort has indoor and 

outdoor hot tubs, heated pool, and sauna.  Optional 4th day TBA. 

Contact: thegoodmenclub@gmail.com. 

 

 

Steamboat, Colorado 

Date: Feb. 13-20, 2016 (Presidents’ Week) 

Price:  $1359 per person in 4 person/2 bedroom condo 

Sponsor: Metroland Ski Club. 

Includes: R/T air Newark to Hayden; all ground transfers and daily 

shuttles; 7 nights at Ranch Steamboat; 5 out of 7-day lift ticket; 

welcome reception; baggage handling and taxes. 

Contact: Brian McNamara at 201-262-7588, or at 

metrolandskiclub@gmail.com 

 

 

Snowmass/Aspen, Colorado 

Date: March 12-19, 2016 

Price: $1715 per person, 4 person/2 bedroom-2 bath condo or a  

6 person/3 bedroom-3 bath condo.  Ski in/ski out Top of the Village 

Condos.  No lifts deduct $285; Seniors 65+ deduct $65; 6th-day adult 

lift add $75 - Seniors add $20); Single supplement add $570. 

Sponsor: Meriden Ski Club 

Includes: R/T air Hartford to Aspen; R/T airport/hotel transfers; 7 

nights at Tope of the Village Condos; one-hour wine and cheese 

welcome reception; 5 out of 6-day ski pass valid at Snowmass, Aspen, 

Aspen Highlands and Buttermilk. 

Contact: Wayne Gineo at wgineo@cox.net, or 860-463-5903. 

 

 

Sugarloaf, Maine 

Date: March 13-18, 2016 

Price: $469/Adult; $444/Senior 70 +; $344/Child 15 and under 

Sponsor: Winterset and Newington Ski Clubs 

Includes: 5 nights in well-equipped condo.  Minimum occupancy 

required: 2 people per bedroom in all unites except studios (3 people 

minimum).  Surcharge of $237 per each unused bed; 5 ½-day lift ticket 

valid Sunday 12:20 thru Friday; daily Perfect Turn 90-minute clinics; 

welcome party; taxes and service fees; non-skiers and Maine Pass 

holders receive $100 credit; Seniors 80+ receive $70 credit.  

Transportation is NOT included. 

Contact: Peter Gorczynski (Winterset) at 203-231-6241 or 

pgorczynski@snet.net.   

John Hunter (Newington) at mtholly@sbcglobal.net. 

 

 

But Wait, There’s More!!! 

 

Bus Trips and Weekends sponsored by Pinnacle Ski Club 

 

Magic Mountain, VT  – Feb. 6.  Cost: $95.  CONFIRM NOW!!!  

Includes R/T bus and one-day lift ticket.  Contact: Lavrel Johnson 

at 203-952-6516 or at  

1run-by-1@oponline.net. 

 

Killington, VT - “K2” – Feb. 26-28.  Cost: $285/pp; doub occ; 

Includes: 2 nights at Inn at Six Mountains, 2-day lift ticket, daily 

breakfast buffet, Fri. night welcome party.  Contact: Jason Sliss, 

203-280-2759, or plethora@optonline.net 

 

Mount Snow, VT – Mar. 18-20, 2016.  Cost: $159 per 

person.doub occ  CONFIRMATION NEEDED NOW!  Includes: 2 

nights lodging; 2-day lift ticket; daily continental breakfast and 

Friday night welcome party.  Contact: Mike Finick at  

203-218-7282 or at mrfinick@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

Special Lodging Rates at Stowe 

Stowe Resort is offering special lodging rates in conjunction with 

this season’s Ski Club and Council Appreciation Days.  The following 

establishments are included. 

Commodores Inn, 800-44-STOWE, or 802-253-7131 

 

Golden Eagle Resort 

800-626-1010\\Trapp Family Lodge, 800-826-7000 

 

Stowe Mountain Lodge (Must book by Dec. 1) 

802-760-4700 

 

Stowe Motel & Snowdrift (Dec. and April only) 

800-829-7629 

 

Town & Country, 800-323-0311 

Inn at the Mountain (No April dates), 802-253-3649 

 

Please call for complete rate schedule. 

Reservations must be made in advance and are subject to 

availability.  Please let the properties know that you are 

participating in the 2015-2016 Ski Club & Council Appreciation 

Days.  

 

mailto:thegoodmenclub@gmail.com
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IT’S TIME FOR THE ANNUAL CSC ON SNOW WINTER CARNIVAL – March 4 – 6, 2016!!   

This year we are happy to announce that this year’s Winter Carnival will be held at Sugarbush Resort, 1840 

Sugarbush Access Road / Warren, Vermont. 

We hope that you are all gearing up for some fun and friendly competition!  We are hoping for an increase in 

CSC Ski Club participation this year!  It’s really a great way for CSC Club members to meet other Ski Club 

members and participate and compete in various events.    Some of the fun events are of course the State 

Races, CSC races, cross country, ski rally, fun race and the ultimate Snow Volleyball event. 

Many club members have already made their arrangements for this fun weekend!    But it’s not too late to join 

in on the fun.  Please see the On Snow Info on the CSC (www.skiclub.com) main website page for all 

information and registration packets. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION! 

ü WINTER CARNIVAL SATURDAY DINNER & RAFFLE INFO!   

 On Saturday night we have the Special Buffet Dinner, where the CSC is subsidizing a portion of the dinner 

cost for its members and families.  The cost to our members is $22 for adults 19+ and only $8 for Juniors 5-

18 years.  The deadline to sign up for the dinner and submit payment is 2/15/16.  All checks must be 

received by the date as we have to provide the count at least two weeks in advance of the event.  Please 

contact Sterling Ski Club at 203-395-5613 or via email at meral023@optonline.net.   Don’t forget to bring 

cash for our exciting raffle! Sugarbush is generously donating raffle prizes. 

ü RACE REGISTRATION PACKETS ARE DUE BY 2/9/16!  Please submit your CLUB race packets to Ron 

Kapraszewski at kapra@cox.net.   

ü VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR ON SNOW!  Please contact Ron Kapraszewski at kapra@cox.net or 

Adela Martinez at adela.cscvp@gmail.com now to volunteer and earn a lift ticket.  First come, first 

serve.  Please remember that participating clubs must provide at least one volunteer for On Snow. 

ü STATE RACE QUESTIONS?  Please contact Rob Dexter at  skicouncil@sbcglobal.net or  

860-232-7862. 

ü GENERAL ON SNOW QUESTIONS?  Contact Adela Martinez, On Snow Chairperson at  

860-966-1456 or Adela.cscvp@gmail.com or Rusty Cushman, On Snow Coordinator, at           860-478-

6957, Robert.cushmanllc@yahoo.com. 
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CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

2015-2016 Season Officers 

 

PRESIDENT: 

Jonathan Houck 

424 Cardinal Ln., Cheshire CT  06410 

203-213-6991. jhhouck@cox.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: Adela Martinez 

47 Edgemont Ave., West Hartford, 

CT  06110.  860-966-1456 

Adela.CSCVP@gmail.com 

TREASURER:  Kim Roberti 

49 Stanton Rd, Clinton, CT  06413 

860-669-1811; kim.d.roberti@snet.net 

SECRETARY:  Joan Albert, 

Albert_joan@hotmail.com 

AMBASSADOR:   Janice Cohen 

 

AWARENESS DAYS:  John Filakowsky 

30 Old Green Rd, Trumbull, CT 06611.    

jfilakovsky@microphase.com 

BULK TICKETS:  Southern Tier:  

Nancy Nolan, 28 Homestead Pl,  

Cheshire, CT  06410.     203-272-4681 

nancynolan@snet.net. 

Northern Tier Bulk Tickets: 

Cheryl Parmalee; 

parm4ever@yahoo,com.com 

 

NEWSLETTER: Ginny Ludwig 

45 Wintergreen, Cheshire, CT  06410  

203-250-1560; 

donald.ludwig@sbcglobal.net 

RACING :  Rob Dexter 

10 Westfield Rd, West Hartford,  

CT  06119.    860-836-9304; 

skicouncil@sbcglobal.net 

HISTORIAN: Adela Martinez,  

860-966-1456; 

Adela.CSCVP@gmail.com 

PAST PRESIDENT: Tony Edwards 

PO Box 278586, West Hartford,  

CT  06127-0586.  860-280-4253 

WEBMASTER: Bill Leuze, 

wleuze@att.net 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Jonathan Houck 

424 Cardinal Ln., Cheshire, CT  

06410.  203-213-6991 

jhhouck@cox.net 

 

BAD WEATHER 

Bad weather may necessitate the 

postponement of a CSC meeting.  

Please check the CSC website at 

skiclub.com. 

CSC MEETING LOCATION:  

WHINSTONE TAVERN at Stanley Golf Course, 

245 Hartford Ave.,  New Britain 

 

CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

Visit our website at skiclub.com. 
The purpose of the Connecticut Ski Council is to foster 

and encourage organized amateur skiing and riding, to 

assist in the development of new clubs, to sponsor and 

run inter-club competition, promote club activity on and 

off the snow, and to teach skiing and ski safety skills to 

others.  The council offers discounts on lift tickets, ski 

trips, lodging, competitive racing, Nordic programs, ski 

instruction, and social and sporting events, community 

involvement, physical conditioning, meeting people and 

having fun. 

Newsletter Editor 

Ginny Ludwig 

45 Wintergreen Lane 

Cheshire, CT  06410 


